CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes April 6, 2022
Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations; Chris Lehn – Treasurer; Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Gaylen Heaberlin - Finance; Joy Warner – Financial Secretary; Jill Craven – Pastor Parish Relations; Allison Lehn- Lay Member to Annual Conference; Bobbi Mesiter – Missions; Ken Sharp - Trustees & Member-At-Large; Missy Shaver—Secretary
Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:39 pm by Jeff Freel.  Pastor Dani reminded us about Holy Week and said a prayer for the meeting. Minutes from the last meeting was passed out and approved.
Treasurer Report – Quick Book balance as of March 31, 2022.  The “Profit and Loss Detail Report” was distributed to everyone to look and see what has been spent from the committees.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.  
General Account       $39,042.13

Memorial Account    $10,743.68

Money Market           $26,244.26
Old Business – No Old Business
New Business - No New Business

Education – The Committee met March 29, 2022, discussed the Easter Egg Hunt that will be on Saturday, April 16th at 11am.  This will be our first Easter Egg Hunt since 2019.  The Youth will lead the Sunrise Service on Easter at 7:00 am and have breakfast following.   The Committee is discussing Graduation Sunday to honor our graduates, Macy Craven and Landan Fetters.  On Father Day, June 19th, we are planning to have “Over the Top” ice cream and will also be Pastor Dani’s last day.  Vacation Bible School (VBS) will be July 24-28, 2022 and the will have a rodeo theme.  Planning Christmas in July to help with school supplies and also working with the Mission Committee with this project.

Missions & Hospitality - Missions and Hospitality has been focused on the return of some of our church traditions in the first part of this year. In celebration of Dinner Day, we sent out notes of gratitude to most all the host families from these difficult past two years. And we are sending specific thank you's each month to our volunteer host families for 2022 Dinner Days. We are glad to overhear in conversations that our church body is pleased to have Dinner Day feel more like the fellowship time pre-pandemic. Game day was held on March 4th. We had 10 in attendance. Games, snacks, and a birthday cake made the evening one full of happy activities and fun competition. We hope to hold another one again soon. The Soup and Dessert contest was held on March 19th.  Brook and Brandi provided the cups and Bobbi the prizes. Thanks to Gayle, Dani and Erik for making sure that the event went smoothly. Thanks to those who were able to attend and participate.  The Heifer project continues to gather donations in support of Heifer International and will through the month of April. We also continued our outreach to new residents sending 8 new area families notes of welcome and invitation. Missions and Hospitality will meet in April with date and time to be determined shortly. A future project we are excited about is working with Education for a Christmas in July school supply drive to benefit our local school children come the new school year.

Worship – The committee met on March 22, 2022.  We discussed the various days of Holy Week.  Maundy Thursday will have communion, Good Friday the church will open from 8am-5pm,for prayer with Jeff Freel and Pastor Dani having the church unlocked, stay during the those times and lock the at 5pm. Easter morning Youth Sunrise service will be 7am with breakfast pizza and donuts following.  Nancy Hall is available to play piano if Linda would like the morning off.  Easter service will be at 10:30am.  The following week will be Holy Humor Sunday, with Jonathan Freel and Evan Fischer leading the service in similar fashion to the Sunday after Christmas.  The service will have scripture, hymns and jokes and no communion will be served.  Communion will happen on the 1st and 29th of May.  We are working on getting a guest preacher arranged for June 5th since Pastor Dani and many other Pastors will be at the Annual Conference.  We discussed the subscription to Upper Room booklets and will decide at the end of June to see if they are used often enough to warrant another subscription.  We discussed what technology that is used on Sunday’s and Wednesday’s that belong to the Church and what belongs to Erik Hall.  Once Pastor Joyce arrives we will talk with her as to what tech she is used to working with and will possibly be ordering some replacements for the items that are Erik’s.  Those items are the speakers and Bluetooth transmitter used for WOW services.  The Committee will meet again on May 10th at 6:30pm at the Church.
Memorials – Nothing to report for Memorials - have not received anything on them since last meeting.
Communications – The Lenten Cards mailed to the Mitchellville, Runnells and Eastern Pleasant Hill areas.  The committee will be greatly involved with changes when the new Pastor starts.  Plan to meet again at the end of April.
Finance – The Finance Committee has met twice since our last meeting of the Administrative Board.  Once on February 10th to conduct the yearly audit which showed a balance of all accounts, including UMW, Youth and Sunday school totaling $232,271.54 as of December 31, 2021.  We met again on March 23rd for our regular business meeting.  We discussed our method of counting the offering, which is laid out in our guide lines for the Finance Committee Handbook.  Also this Falls Fundraising Drive and what to do with the interest that we receive from the Iowa UMC Building Fund Trust three Year Building Certificates, which will be up for re-investing in June.  No conclusion was reached on the investments but will be re-discussed further at our next regular meeting.  There were some questions about charges from the Conference.  They have been high for the last two months January and February and Don Hiatt, Chris Lehn, Ken Pickering and Pastor Dani have checked into it and Chris and Ken found that we have been paying some charges for Wendy Musgrave (Previous Pastor) who has returned to the UMC.  Some of her benefits have been charged to Ivy by mistake and $10,001.49 (Chris Lehn reported) should be reimbursed.  Thanks to Pastor Dani, Chris and Ken for their work on this.  Our yearly budget has been reworked and now stands at $128,000 for 2022, a drop of $22,000.  The first quarter of 2022 is in the books and we show a income of $31,000 Thru March.  The Finance Committee will meet again on Tuesday, May 3, at 7pm for our regular business meeting.
Financial Secretary –Report was passed out to the board members.  Joy has emailed the Quarter reports out to individuals.  This July the yearly budget will go down to $123,000.
Membership – No report. Jeff gave a report of 209 from the Breeze system.
Nominations –We welcome Ken Sharp to the Ad Council as “At Large” Representative!  
Pastor Parish Relations - Announced our new minister Rev. Joyce Webb on Sunday, March 27, 2022 to the congregation and read her biography. “Pastor Joyce has been serving the Coon Rapids Fist and Scranton United Methodist Churches since July 2014.  She also served a small rural church outside of Maxwell for three years, and as a student intern at Union Park United Methodist Church, in Des Moines.  She grew up in Sioux City and attended the University of Iowa.  Pastor Joyce and her husband Rich are excited to move closer to their children and grandchildren who live in Johnston and Waukee.  She is looking forward to learning about the rich traditions at Ivy Centennial and getting to know everybody and hear our stories as we begin this adventure in ministry together.”  Next meeting will be April 24, 2022 to go over new job descriptions.  Jill Craven will be sitting down with Pastor Dani to over all the duties she did for the church and how many hours it took to accomplish them.
Trustees – No report.  Mary Ferguson reported that a company will be out to wash windows at 10:30 am on April, 14, 2022.  Jeff Freel will be working with the committee and try to find a chair person.
UMW – Will meet on Aril 7, 2022 to discuss the simple supper that will be at the Adventure Life Church in Altoona on April 25, 2022.
UMYF – We enjoyed an amazing Youth Sunday service on February 20, 2022. In February, we also began confirmation class on Wednesday evenings. We plan to confirm Brili & Boman Jackson & Brayden Harmon on Sunday, May 15. We are also finishing up plans for the Easter Sunrise Service at 7am on Sunday, April 17. We’ll enjoy breakfast pizza & donuts following the service!
UMM – Met last Saturday, April 2, 2022 and cleaned up the church yard.  Planned the Mother’s Day breakfast and will start serving at 9am.  There is a signup sheet in the narthex.
Lay Leader - No Report
Lay Member to Annual Conference – Annual Conference is June 3-5, 2022 and will be high bred model with half Zoom and half in-person.  Pastor Dani will be ordained on June 5, 2022 at 10am.  General announcements are:  Bishop Laurie Haller fell on the ice running at was knocked unconscious and has a bad concussion.  Bishop Laurie has asked for six months of medical leave.  Bishop Deborah Kiesey will provide Episcopal leadership for the Iowa and Dakotas Conference during Bishop Haller’s leave.  Bishop Haller and the Iowa Annual Conference Appointive Cabinet has informed that a “Vision 2032” where 1) relationships are more important than theological convictions, 2) innovation, creativity, and imagination are more important than stagnation, rigidity, sacred cows, and the status quo, and 3) our primary focus is on the Great Commission and the Great Commandment.  As we lead now into the future, we desire to equip local congregations to do the ministry God is calling them to do.  No one will be compelled or required to act contrary to their convictions, understanding of scripture, or conscience.  Likewise, no one will be prevented from doing the ministry God is calling them to offer.  To put it clearly, pastors will be able to choose which weddings they officiate, as long as it is two consenting adults who have been counseled.  Likewise church leadership, in consultation with their pastors, will be able to determine their own policy regarding weddings.  The 2022 General Conference will not be held until 2024, because of massive backlogs of visa applications.
Members at Large – New member is Ken Sharp.  Ken is all about keeping the church looking nice.
Pastor - Since our last meeting, we’ve completed the sermon series “I’ve Been Meaning to Ask” where I learned a lot about many of you! Since the end of that series, we started Lent with a contemplative Ash Wednesday service and a sermon series on living Good Enough lives while reading the stories and challenges of Christ throughout the New Testament. On Wednesday nights, we’ve gone deeper into each sermon series, telling different stories from Sunday morning, but still receiving similar messages of hope and joy. I hope you’ll end Lent well with us during Holy Week (Palm Sunday, Worship on Wednesday, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday prayer vigil, Easter Egg Hunt, and Easter morning services at 7am & 10:30am).

Pastor’s Book Club ended another book in March on Wholehearted Faith by Rachel Held Evans & Jeff Chu. We’re beginning another book on April 7 called The Lazy Genius Way. We meet every other Thursday at 7pm in the library.

Here are a few fun worship services coming up:


-Palm Sunday & Chris Lehn membership: April 10


-Easter Sunday: April 17


-Holy Humor Sunday: April 24 (no communion)


-May 1: communion


-May 8: Mother’s Day


-May 15: Confirmation Sunday


-May 29: Graduation Sunday?



-June 19: Father’s Day, Baptism of Lehn baby, & Pastor Dani last Sunday

Pastors in Polk County and I have been working on short online devotions to send out each day during Holy Week and they’ll be sent to you all via email and Facebook next week. Each day, one of the church leaders or pastors will read scripture and invite you to reflect that day on the stories of Holy Week and Easter. I hope you’ll watch these short (2-3 min) videos each day to consider deeper the messages of Easter and to “meet” leaders within our Circuit.
Circuit Work: I’m meeting every third Thursday from 10a-2p with the Circuit pastors and we’re completing an online mini devotion for each day in Holy Week to send out to all of our churches. Thank you all for supporting the ministries at one of our circuit churches, Grace UMC during our February donation theme. Our goal was to deliver supplies that filled that one box and instead, I delivered a full box + 2 more shoe boxes full and 3 grocery bags full. You are amazing!
Miscellaneous:  I’m visiting with a couple in Ankeny right now to officiate their wedding on May 14, I attended the Simpson Youth Academy retreat in February, I have the privilege of leading a graveside service for John Bowie’s sister & brother in law in Oskaloosa in May, and more.
Personal Updates: Erik and I sold our house and we’ll be moving out in early May and into my parent’s house in Granger until mid June. Can’t wait! My entire family will be traveling April 21-24 to California to spread my late grandmother’s ashes and to visit my dad’s biological family. Oh and my KANSAS JAYHAWKS ARE NATIONAL CHAMPIONS! ROCK CHALK!!

Meeting was adjourned at 9:20 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.
Next meeting  June 1, 2022, at 7:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver
